
1305 E. Walnut Street, Des Moines, IA 50319-0114 

November 13, 2020 

GENERAL LETTER NO. 18-F2-1 

ISSUED BY: Bureau of Child Welfare and Community Services, 
Division of Adult, Children and Family Services 

SUBJECT: Employees’ Manual, Title 18, Chapter F(2), Subsidized Guardianship, 
Title page, new; Contents page 1, new; and pages 1 through 24, new. 

Summary This general letter issues a new chapter developed to provide information 
regarding subsidized guardianship, replacing Title 17, Chapter F(2). 

Effective Date 

Immediately. 

Material Superseded 

None. 

Additional Information 

Refer questions about this general letter to your area service administrator. 



1305 E. Walnut Street, Des Moines, IA 50319-0114 

September 3, 2021 

GENERAL LETTER NO. 18-F2-2 

ISSUED BY: Bureau of Child Welfare and Community Services, 
Division of Adult, Children and Family Services 

SUBJECT: Employees’ Manual, Title 18, Chapter F(2), Subsidized Guardianship, 
Contents Page 1, pages 1, 4, 7-10, 12-14, 17-25, revised. 

Summary 

This chapter is revised to: 

 Reflect new subsidy eligibility for children in care 

 Update instruction on how to suspend subsidized guardianship payments when 
appropriate 

Effective Date 

Immediately. 

Material Superseded 

Page Date 

November 13, 2020 Contents Page 1 

1, 4, 7-10, 12-14, 

17-25 

November 13, 2020 

Additional Information 

Refer questions about this general letter to your area service administrator. 



 

1305 E. Walnut Street, Des Moines, IA 50319-0114 

 
 

 

January 14, 2022 

GENERAL LETTER NO. 18-F2-3 

ISSUED BY: Bureau of Child Welfare and Community Services,  
Division of Adult, Children and Family Services 

SUBJECT: Employees’ Manual, Title 18, Chapter F(2), Subsidized Guardianship, 
pages 9, 18-21, revised. 

Summary 

This chapter is revised to update language related to IVE state plan compliance. 

Effective Date 

Immediately. 

Material Superseded 

 
Page Date 

9, 18-21 September 3, 2021 

Additional Information 

Refer questions about this general letter to your area service administrator. 


